
Townsend's Warbler in Western North Carolina 
WILLIAM G. ROE 
514 Willow Street 
Cranford, New Jersey 07016 	 Received 20 June 1975 

In the early afternoon of 24 April 1975, while I was walking on the old state high-
way that runs through Nantahala Village 9 miles W of Bryson City, Swain County, N.C., I 
observed two male Townsend's Warblers (Dendroica townsendi) and a third bird that 
may have been a female of the same species. I had stopped beside a group of white pines 
along the roadway to look at a mixed flock of small birds, mostly Ruby-crowned Kinglets 
and Carolina Chickadees. A male warbler caught my attention. Its cap was solid black 
with golden cheeks and black ear patches. Below the black throat and bib there was black 
streaking on the sides, which were gold not white. The color was a gold rather than the 
yellow with green tones found in the Black-throated Green Warbler. Shortly after my 
first good look at this bird, I saw a second male Townsend's Warbler and an unidentified 
female warbler. The female never was seen well and may or may not have been of the 
same species. The birds did not call; however, they did respond to my shushing them. 
They came within 25 feet overhead, stayed that close for a few minutes, and then began 
to move off. They were in view off and on for about 10 to 15 minutes. Their response to the 
shushing was like that of Townsend's Warblers I had seen in June 1974 on the Kenai Penin-
sula in Alaska. 

I was accompanied on the walk by my mother, who knows the birds that visit her 
feeders. I saw the birds through 8 X 40 binoculars, and my mother saw them through 
7 X 50 binoculars. I was able to get her to look at the birds and compare each of the field 
marks with the picture in Birds of North America (Robbins et al. 1966). Persistent search-
ing later in the day failed to turn up the birds again. 

[NOTE: This is the only record of Townsend's Warbler from North Carolina. This 
western species has been recorded only rarely in eastern North America. While the author 
was careful in his evaluation of the observation, this species must await further corrobora-
tion before being fully acceptable for the state checklist. Publication of this report gives 
the Townsend's Warbler hypothetical status on the North Carolina list.—JFP] 
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